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A.u~EI'" J. Spoano
CO\llrty il~ecri""

Deparlm~t of Health

Joshua LiJ)lJlftan. M.D., J.D., M.P.H.
CCI!ZI)missioner

May 8,2009 ,'~."'lf 5
0.'

Mr. Frank J. CuIross
Acting City Manager
City of Rye
1061 Boston Post Road
Rye, NY 10580

Re: HenIsland
Rye, New York•

Dear Mr. Cufross:

This is in response to your fetter dated April 9, 2009 regarding alleged health code
violations at the referencedlaland. You may be aware that the same issues were
brgught to the Health Oepartmenrs attention in July 2007. Inspections conducted that
summer revealed no sanitary code violations. At your request, we are re-examining the
issues. Note that Health Departmerrt staff inspected the entire island on Friday,
April 24, 2Q09. Our finc;ling6 forJow:

• No potable water: Absent any 'feasible potable water source alternative residents
of Hen IsJand colJect water in cisterns. The connection of cistern water to faucets
Jsan issue of·potential concern. This was previously addreo$$edin my leHer
dated September 25,2007 (attached) and in an advisory Jetter (attached) that
was sent to the Kuder Island Colony, Inc., owner of Hen island, dated
August 31, 2007.

• Mosquito bnMdinS: Inspectors did not observe mosquito larvae breedJng nor
~re there notable veeeels that may cause larval breeding henceforth. The
mosquIto issue was prevIously addressed in the aforementioned letter dated
September 25, 2007.

• Rodent Infestation; There was no evidence of rodent Infestation on the jsland.
• Sewage cUsposal systems - The systems Inspected on April 24, 2009 did not

reveal any sewage c"VerlJows. This is consistent with past Health Department
Inspedlons. While system construction predates Health Depal"trr'leritjUlisdictlof,J,
operation of these systems must not result in sewage overflows or other Sanitary,
Code violations as Indfcated in the aforementioned Iett~r dated " , .;
September 25, aOO7. Hcwavef, a pit apparenUy ~ as part of a sewage
dlsposal system serving the cottage you identify as #11 was found uncovered,
rand a covw- of plywood conmn,umonwas found over a pit apparently used as part.
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of issewage dlspcsal system serving the cottage you identify as #1. If such
covers are used as described, then they mLlSt be replaced with permanent
covers which are rodent and insect proof and completely confine sewage
C6nterrts, in accordance with Artjde VlfI, Section 873.3J3 of the wesco By copy
of this Jetter, the Kuder Island Colony. Inc. Is Infonned of same,

• Abandoned cottages: Since no sewage structures were noted at the two
abandoned cottages listed, this is not a Heeith Department issue.

• Outhouse: Existing privle& are allowed as long as they are maintained and do not
cre.te a sanitary nuisance.

• New construction does not requJre Health Department approval unless there is
sn expansion and/or desisri modification to the waterborne disposal system. In
addition, non-waterborne sY$tems that are listed as acceptable by the New York
State Department of Health in PubJlc Health Law 201 Appendix 75A, do not
require our approval.

Please contact me If you have any questions.

Very urs,

, u-v #1~.-e..--
\J eonard S. Meyerson. P~

Deputy COmmissioner
Division of En\rironmsntal Health

ce: President & Board of Directors, Kuder IsJand Colony, Inc.
VInce Tamburro, Building Inspector, City of Rye

Enclosure


